

## **STAFF**

Donnie Rodgers, Jr.

Executive Director

Whitney Dunbar Assistant Director

Julie Cook Events & Promotions Director

Rachael Fitch Creative Content & Design Coordinator

## **BOARD OFFICERS**

Sheila Clark
President

Courtney Laufketter Vice President

Michelle Spilker *Treasurer* 

Chad Godfrey Secretary

## **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Brad Boehm

Liesl Hays

Barb Keller

Nick Parker

Nick Swearngin

October 18, 2021

Dear Mayor and City Council,

The Board of Directors of Downtown Lee's Summit Main Street is in support of the request by Culbertson Property Management for the use of Trex composite siding as part of a multi-tenant dumpster enclosure. We consider this an important pilot project in helping to take the first step in the consolidation of the numerous unenclosed dumpsters in the downtown alleys. We believe this material in its proposed use offers a low maintenance and visually attractive solution that could potentially be a viable solution for other alleyways downtown.

One of the priorities of our organization is to help facilitate and encourage the exploration of our downtown alleys as shared public spaces for events, public art, and additional activities. The consolidation of dumpsters is important in helping make the alleys much more inviting and walkable.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this project.

Yours Truly,

Donnie Rodgers, Jr. Executive Director

Sheila Clark Board President